The Year 2018 in Review
Phillips Area Community Center
We hope you’ve been using our website – www.phillipspacc.org – whenever you want to find information about events past, present, and future, history of the building, our mission, our board, making a donation, reserving the building, or becoming a member. 

Our board of directors has grown to eleven:  Dick Matthews, chair; Bruce Godin, vice-chair; Paula Kane, secretary; Pam Matthews, treasurer; Winona Davenport, Brian Donovan, Steve Mitchell, Sheila Jalbert, Sandra Curtis, Chris Bethune, and Larry Pinkham. Bruce is in charge of the building, and has been working on a variety of projects. He built a new roof over the band doors and a cabinet for smaller folding tables. He’s done a great job cleaning out the furnace room, having the old oil tank replaced with a new one. We had each bathroom equipped with separate lights and new locking door knobs, and laid vinyl flooring in the bathrooms and kitchen.

Sheila planted and maintained our window boxes this summer, and Brian cut down the scrub trees between the building and the cemetery. Bianca Caruso and husband Lee donated strings of lights, which really spruced up the hall. 
As for music, we’ve cut back on Celtic shows, as audiences have been shrinking and we have to pay a sound man, feed the band (thank you, Ziglars), and find them overnight accommodations (thank you, Brian!) Our big shows this year were North Sea Gas from Scotland, and the Porch Party Mamas from the Boston area. We hosted Ruth Hill with a wine and cheese reception to kick off Old Home Days. Dan Taylor, Dona Whittemore, and Doug Mathieu, the Sandy River Ramblers, and Elvis all graced our stage.  We hosted storytellers, St. Patrick’s Day, a High End Sale, an Art Show, a Sock Hop, the rained-out Street Dance during Old Home Days, a Rail Fair, a Halloween party, a Senior College class, the Phillips Town Meeting, potlucks, a wedding reception, a memorial gathering, and a baby shower. 
We gave a $250 scholarship to Mt. Abram senior, Kelsey Wood. 
The PACC is there when anyone in the community needs a large space, and we continue to strive to update and maintain this historic building that was once the SR&RLRR machine shop. Balancing the cost of maintenance while keeping costs low for our guests means we rely on your support. This year, we decided not to have our Thanksgiving Pie Sale, which has always brought in about $1000. If you baked or purchased a pie in the past, consider sending in a donation this year. Without your support, there would be no Community Center. THANK YOU! 
Become a 2019 Leader of the PACC

Dues are $5 a year for individuals, $10 per family or business. Members receive email notices of coming events, and get $1 discounts on select paid-attendance events.

For more information, contact:  Pam Matthews (639-2630 or pam15river@gmail.com)

Checks (made out to PACC) can go to: PACC, P.O. Box 442, Phillips, 04966. 

Name: _______________________________  

Address: __________________________________

E-mail: ________________________________           Phone: ____________________
